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CATHOLIC COLLEGE 

EST.1995 

October 12 2023 

Dear families of Year 7 and 8 students, 

Due to unforeseen staffing issues the 7 and 8 students will have a remote learning day on 
Monday. This is due to the number of staff & student COVID illnesses, combined with staff 
running activities for our Grade 4 students on the Glenroy Campus. 

This will mean that the Year 12 Final Assembly, Period 1 & 2, will be streamed for them 

to watch at home and periods 3 to 6 our staff will be leaving work on their MyPenola 

class pages. 

The college apologises in advance for the late notice and the inability to staff both the Grade 

4 visits and maintain a legal student and staff ratio at the Broadmeadows Campus. 

Kind Regards 

Mr Robert Dullard 
Acting Principal 
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Mr Stuart Harrison 
Deputy Principal 
Head of Junior Campus, Glenroy 
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